City of Fort Worth, Texas
Mayor and Council Communication

DATE: 09/10/19 M&C FILE NUMBER: M&C 19-0140
LOG NAME: 20RANDOL MILL ROAD CLOSURE

SUBJECT

Authorize the Temporary Closure of Randol Mill Road between Precinct Line Road and Lowery Road from September 16, 2019 to October 4,
2019 to Allow for the Construction of a Roundabout at the Intersection of Randol Mill Road at Precinct Line Road (COUNCIL DISTRICT 5)

RECOMMENDATION:
It is recommended that City Council authorize the temporary closure of a section of Randol Mill Road between Precinct Line Road and Lowery

Road from September 16, 2019 to October 4, 2019, to allow for the construction of a roundabout at the intersection of Randol Mill Road at Precinct
Line Road.

DISCUSSION:

JLB Contracting, Inc., Part of TexasBit, A CHR Company requests the temporary closure of a section of Randol Mill Road between Precinct Line
Road and Lowery Road from September 16, 2019 to October 4, 2019 to allow the construction of a roundabout at the intersection of Randol Mill
Road at Precinct Line Road.

Currently this section of Randol Mill Road is a very narrow, generally 22-feet wide variable width asphalt roadway. This prevents new road
construction while maintaining one lane open at all times. This provides the quickest and safest way to construct drainage improvements at the
intersection of Randol Mill Road and Precinct Line Road.

Traffic control plans for this project have been accepted.

This project is in City Council District 5.

A Form 1295 is not required for this contract because: This M&C does not request approval of a contract with a business entity.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that approval of these recommendations will have no material effect on City funds.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by: Dana Burghdoff = 8018
Originating Business Unit Head: Steve Cooke 5134

Additional Information Contact: Lissette Acevedo 2722



